
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

 8th November 2024 - Our “Value for life” is “Trust”.                   

“Trust in the Lord with all your heart.....” Proverbs 3:5 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       

Dear all,  

Welcome back, it was lovely to see all our children return safely back to school this week and there 
has been lots happening since we have been back, the coat collection has grown...thank you to all 
those who donated to help others. 

Attendance team have been discussing with the rest of the children how to celebrate good attendance 
after the success of the use of the scooters. Ethos leaders have been working on a new rota for 
collective worship and are creating new prayers for the coming weeks. We have also been practising 
“A wish for peace” for the upcoming Remembrance Service on Monday. 

Last year we ordered our usual writing books for school, unfortunately                                           
many were misprinted, we were told we could keep the books as they                                                                       
would just send us replacements, this week we donated them to a                                                            
gentleman who is part of establishing a new school in the Gambi, Africa,                                                         
they also found a use for some of our old furniture. They will be sending                                                                 
pictures to us later in the year when they have arrived with equipment                                                       
for the school. As I write this, I hope those that are attending our spooky  
film event tonight have a wonderful time. Mrs Mowbray 
 

 

 

 

 

                              

 

                        

 

 

                                                         

 

 

 

We are a church  

school… 

Children have been asked… 

Who do you trust? 

 

 

   
 

 

            

 

Week in pictures…  

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

EYFS: Reception 

 

 

  

Class 2: Minpins 

 

 

 

Class 3: Geography- 

Mountains 

 

 

 

Class 4: Science -Space 

 

 

 

 

 



          
 
 
 

           
 

 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Glazebury Governors 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Vice Chair of Governors – Alice Richards 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mr S Sharma 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey. 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  
 

 

 

 
    

Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus  …   

Trust  -    

Invitation for those who would like to train 

with LDST… Do you know anyone who would  

like to train as a teacher – see LDST website  

for more details. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

‘Peep into Glazebury’s History from Logbooks - We are in possession of our school log books that 

date back to July 8th 1873, before we were even in our school building in 1882. We thought we would 

share some of the accounts with you each week. 

   

 

 

 

1900 Feb 12th- Heavy snowfall 

caused more than 50% of children to 

absent themselves. Those who came 

in had wet feet and were sent home 

immediately, school closed for the 

day. 

1900-Feb 15th - No school in afternoon 

on account of the storm. 

1900-Mar 2nd-New readers and 8 new 

desks arrived from D.W.Bardsleys, 

Oldham.                                               

1900-Mar 8th-had blackboards 

renovated. 



 
 

 
 

Foodbank Coat Appeal 

   

Thank you to all who donated coats that will benefit 

families and ensure children have warm winter coats 

over the coming months via the Warrington Foodbank 

Coat Appeal. Your kindness and generosity is 

appreciated, our little school collected a total of 46 

coats.  Thank you so much! 

 
 

 

 
Themed Cinema Night  

Hope to see all the children later. 

 

 

Christmas Fair  

SAVE THE DATE! – We will be holding our 

Christmas Fair on Friday 13th December 

2024 3:30 to 5:00pm. Put the date in your 

calendars so you don’t miss out on this 

fantastic event. 

We are looking for people to have craft 

stalls so that our children/parents can do 

some Christmas shopping.  If you know 

anyone that may be interested, please ask 

them to contact us to book a stall. 

 

 

 
Do we have any parents/grandparents/carers 

who may be interested in coming into school 

on a regular basis to assist with classroom 

tasks, reading to children etc. If this is of 

interest to you, please speak to the school 

office. 

 

 

Data Collection 
It is important that we always hold in school 
current data for your children. Please help us 
by completing our annual data collection as 
detailed in the letter sent out last week. 
Follow the link to update for your child’s 
details.   
https://forms.office.com/e/D69RX8wJyv 

 Anti Bullying week – Odd Sock Day  

Next week is Anti-Bullying Week and we are 
starting the week with inviting children to come to 
school in odd socks which are all about fun and 
laughter but more importantly they deliver a 
message of individuality, acceptance, and 
tolerance. Which is what being an Odd Sock is all 
about… because everyone is different and that’s 
good!  Odd Socks Day is an opportunity to have 
fun, be yourself and spread awareness of the core 
values Anti-Bullying Week promotes so please on  
Tuesday 12th November, come into school rocking 
your odd socks. 

 

 

Childhood Flu Immunisation Programme 

 

NHS nurses are attending school next 

Tuesday 12th November to deliver flu 

immunisation to the children whose 

parents/carers have requested and given 

consent. To give consent visit Warrington 

Borough Council website. 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/D69RX8wJyv


 
 

 
 
 

 

Admissions Policy 2026/27 - Please note 

that we are consulting on changes on our 

Admissions Policy for 2026/2027. The 

draft policy and supplementary application 

form can be found on our website.  Our 

consultation will end on Monday 16th 

December 2024. 

https://glazebury.eschools.co.uk/web/ad

missions_arrangements/240144 

Please send any comments to be taken into 

account to our school email address: 

glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk 

 
 Mid-Day Assistant Vacancy  

 

We currently have a vacancy for a Mid-Day Assistant to start as soon as possible, please speak to 

the school office if this is of interest to you or if you know anyone who may be interested. This is a 

lovely role that is valued by all…come and join our Glazebury Team. 

 

 

 

 

Remembrance Service  

On Monday 11th November at 11am all children from 

reception to year 6 will be attending All Saints Church 

Glazebury for our remembrance service. Nursery will be 

holding a service in our school community garden.  If 

you would like to attend church you are very welcome 

to join us, either be at school at 10:40am to walk with 

the children or be at church at 10:45am 

 

 
Whole School Pantomime Trip 

We are extremely excited to announce that we are taking our whole school (Reception to Year 6) to 

watch a pantomime – “Oh no you’re not!”   “OH YES WE ARE!”      Cinderella at the Parr Hall in 

Warrington on Tuesday 7th January 2025.  More details to follow later this half term. 

Our PTA are funding the whole trip for every child, this would not be possible without our parents 

and carers volunteering to run fun events for the children which raises money to benefit all our 

children. THANK YOU. 

 

 

Children in Need 

    

We will be supporting Children in Need on Friday 15th November and Mrs Mowbray will be 

making spotty cakes for all the children to enjoy, children may wish to bring in a small 

donation to help this amazing charity.  

Thank you for your support. 

 

  

https://glazebury.eschools.co.uk/web/admissions_arrangements/240144
https://glazebury.eschools.co.uk/web/admissions_arrangements/240144
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Thursday is a sellout, but tickets are still available for Tuesday 26th November evening. 

 
       
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

       
 
 
                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ASDA CASHPOT FOR SCHOOLS 

 

Our school has registered for Asda Cashpot for Schools. When you are shopping at Asda please 

download the App and select our school to donate the points/cash to us.      This will not affect your 

own points. Thank you.  

 
 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Celebrating YOU!                
Riley has been nominated for Glazebury 'Celebrating You' on this week's newsletter. 

He won 'Man of the Match' this week playing for a newly set up football team. 

He has brought his trophy in this week to show his class friends. He's very proud. 

Well done Riley we are proud of you too. 

 

 
Many of our children take part in a whole wide range of activities outside school. 

Football, music, dancing, gymnastics, rugby, karate to name but a few. We would like to hear about 
their achievements, share with our Glazebury family via our weekly newsletter. So we can all be 

aware and proud of our children’s achievements.  Please can you speak to or email the school office 
Glazebury.primary@ldst.org.uk with their achievements and we can include them in our newsletter. 

 
 

  

 
31st  October - Oliver 

1st November  - Libby 

1st November – Evie 

1st November – Bonnie 

6th November – Ellie 

6th November - Joe 
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Golden Tickets 

Nursery –  Koa, Noah, Oliver, Amelia, Isla, Heidi, Jack, Eleanor, Tadhg, Gabriella, Elliot. 

Reception – Alfie, Ava, George, Gracie, India, Mila, Tilly, Ella, Spencer, Sofia, Eleanor, Joe, Oscar, Rafe. 

Class 2-1 – Inez, Bertie, Florence, Harley, George, Parker, Rosie, James, Henry, Ellie, Archer. 

Class 2-2 – Benjamin, Albert, Szymon, Fynn, Lucas, Ruan, Genevieve.  

Class 3 – Annabelle, Betty, Caleb, Charlie, Chloe, Cora, Deion, Elsie, Guinevere, Harriet, Jayden, Lucy, Rosie, 

Sienna, William. 

 Class 4 – Eva, Gemima, Jack, Jaxx, Lewis, Lincoln, Lucy, Oliver A, Oliver G, Thomas, Violet. 

 

 

 

 

 

Benjamin for beautiful manners. 
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Head Teachers Award  

 

Jack 

for sharing toys in play. You are a good friend. 

Tilly 

for wonderful singing in collective worship. 

Harley 

for sharing learning and telling me all about her 

work. 

Ethan 

for being a wonderful friend and showing 

kindness. 

Harriet 

for wonderful singing in music lessons and praise 

worship. 

Spencer 

for always thinking of others and helping. 

I am proud of you. 

Libby 

for showing wonderful leadership skills sorting the 

Ethos rota out. 

Max  

for sharing learning and enthusiasm for science. 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Personal Development Award 

Autumn 

for settling beautifully after half term. 

Alfie 

for settling beautifully after half term. 

Henry 

for having a very independent and hardworking 

attitude to learning. 

Albert 

for trying hard in lessons, using his phonics 

strategies in his writing and being helpful. 

Sienna 

for kindness, care and friendship she shows to 

others and super effort in math. 

Deion 

for settling so well into our Glazebury family 

and for his positive attitude to learning. 

Oliver 

for improving his effort and concentration this 

week, resulting in him producing some excellent 

work! 

Tyler 

for working hard this week and producing some 

excellent pieces of writing. 

 

Betty ‘The Be In Bear’ 

Meet ‘Betty’ our new school mascot who is our attendance bear.   

Each half term the children vote for the reward they would like to receive for the year group with the 

highest weekly attendance above 97%. The attendance for the previous week is announced in collective 

worship on a Monday morning. 

Last half term the reward voted was to play on scooters at morning breaktime and the children really 

enjoyed this. This half term the winning year group will get to keep Betty in their classroom for the week 

and receive a bear themed small gift.   See Betty this week who is thinking about remembrance.   

 

 
 

 

  



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is % 95.5%. 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 4th November 2024. 

Attendance in our classes 

Miss Carroll - Reception attendance 95.3% 

Miss Foster - Year 1 attendance 98.9% 

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 97.3%  

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 94.3% 

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 96.7% 

Mr Sharma - Year 5 attendance 100% Well done! 

Mr Sharma - Year 6 attendance 95.7% 

Is my child too ill for school? 
It can be tricky deciding whether to keep your 
child off school or nursery when they are 
unwell. 
There are government guidelines for schools 
and nurseries, these say when children should 
be kept off school and when they shouldn't.  
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-
too-ill-for-school If you do keep your child at 
home, it's important to phone school 
or nursery daily.  

                    

 

A letter was sent out on Monday from Warrington 

Borough Council regarding new procedures that has 

been introduced regarding unauthorised absences 

from school. I have attached another copy of this 

letter to the newsletter in case you missed it. Our 

holiday dates are available on our website or a 

paper copy from the front office foyer, please refer 

to this before booking any holidays. 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school

